
 

 

 
Notice of proposal to grant licences  

The Railways Act 1993 (“the Act”) 

The Railway (Licensing of Railway Undertakings) Regulations 2005 (“the Regulations”) 

Application by: 

Company Registration No 

DfT OLR8 Limited 12544684 

DfT OLR9 Limited 12544897 

DfT OLR10 Limited 12544930 

DfT OLR11 Limited 12544800 

DfT OLR12 Limited 12545250 

DfT OLR 13 Limited 12545264 

DfT OLR 14 Limited 12545324 

Registered Address: 
Albany House 

Floor 8 
94-98 Petty France 

London 
SW1H 9EA 

Company Officers: 
David Clive Bennett 

Helen Jane Pattington 
Liam Charles Talbot 

 
The Office of Rail and Road gives notice in accordance with regulation 6(9) of the Regulations and section 8(4) of 
the Act that it proposes to grant the applicant a non-passenger licence, a station licence, a light maintenance 
depot licence and a European passenger licence plus a GB passenger Statement of National Regulatory 
Provisions, subject to all legal requirements being fulfilled by the applicant.   

• The station licence will authorise the applicant to be the operator of railway stations.  

• The light maintenance depot licence will authorise the applicant to be the operator of light maintenance 
depots. 

• The non-passenger train licence will authorise the applicant to be the operator of trains being used on a 
network otherwise than for the purpose of carrying passengers by railway. 

• The European passenger licence will authorise the applicant to provide train services for the purposes of 
the carriage of passengers within the European Economic Area, subject to all legal requirements being 
fulfilled by the applicant.  

 
 
 



 
We propose to grant the licences on the grounds that the applicant has shown itself to be a fit and proper person. 

Please send any comments on this proposal by 21 July 2020 to: 

Patrice Mothersille 
Office of Rail and Road 

25 Cabot Square 
Canary Wharf 

London E14 4QZ 
email: licensing.enquiries@orr.gov.uk 

 
Date of Publication: 23 June 2020 Office of Rail and Road 


